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	ORDER OF BUSINESS
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION

	
	
	

	Call to Order
	The Allegheny Mountain Swimming House of Delegates (HOD) was called to order at 7:50 pm by Pete Gannon, General Chairperson.
	

	
	
	

	Secretary/Minutes
	Bob DeBiase reported the May 21, 2003 minutes were distributed.
	

	
	
	

	
	
	Jan Shuba moved and Bill Brennan Seconded a motion to approve the May 21, 2003 minutes.  Motion carried.

	
	
	

	Treasurer
	Stephen Lewandowski presented and discussed May and June 2003 financial reports.  He explained some of the larger expenses such as national funding ($7,0000), USS dues ($887), and Web Site ($625).  Other than equipment, AMS is under budget for expenses.
	

	
	
	

	
	
	Robin Zacherl moved Bob Rinsma seconded a motion to approve the financial reports as presented.  Motion carried.

	ORDER OF BUSINESS
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION

	
	
	

	All Star
	Diane Connor discussed the upcoming Zone meet hosted by AMS to be held at Trees Hall.  Diane requested volunteer timers and marshals.
	

	
	
	

	Age Group
	John Lynch introduced Pete Barry as the incoming Age Group Chair.  Pete distributed the AMS 2003-2004 Short Course Schedule.  He explained that University of Pittsburgh Pool may not be available for the Age Group Championship Meet.
	

	
	
	

	
	Bill Brennan expressed disappointment that USCS did not receive a meet host for any of its bids.  Brenna Fleming asked if there were any other clubs who submitted bids that did not receive a meet.  Pete Barry responded that there were other Clubs who submitted bids but did not receive meet.
	

	
	
	

	
	A considerable amount of discussion developed regarding the Age Group committee evaluation form and the selection process.
	

	
	
	

	
	Pete Barry recommended that due to the uncertainty regarding the availability of Trees Hall for the Age Group Championships, the HOD may only want to approve the schedule through December 2003
	

	
	
	

	
	
	Mike Globig moved and Robin Mendez seconded a motion to approve the 2003-2004 SC schedule through December 

2003.

	
	
	

	
	John Toth recommended that the Age Group Committee explore other possible sites for the AMS Age Group Championship meet so that a conflict with the PIAA State Meet does not develop.  Recommended sites were University of California and WVU.
	


	ORDER OF BUSINESS
	DISCUSSION
	

	
	
	

	Registration
	Jerry Schaefer presented the following registration report:

1. Registration Changes:  The registration software used by registration chair people throughout the USA Swimming will change to an Internet based application that will access a common national database.  This database application called SWIMS will warehouse all information used by USA Swimming  that is currently managed by multiple databases (registration, times, top 16, mailing lists etc.).  Over the past 2 months, I have been part of a team that has been testing the registration modules.  Each zone had three registration people using the new software in a test environment (Dave Carson, Cherita Gentilucci, and I were the testers from the Eastern Zone).  The Testing Team along with USA Swimming’s Membership Committee put together a training course.  I and the other Eastern Zone trainers met in Philadelphia on June 22 to review the training material and prepare to conduct the training.  This past weekend (July 12) we conducted training for all of the registration people in our Zone.  The registration people across the country have been through similar training conducted in a similar fashion over the last couple of weekends at various locations.  I have started using the new application to resume registrations.  The new software has features that will require some changes in the way club and non-athlete registrations are done.  More to follow in my fall registration letter coming out the second week of August.

2. Current Registrations:  I have a backlog of registrations that I am working on.  I expect to have them entered into the national database using the SWIMS program mentioned above.  This should be completed by Friday (7/18) but I will not be able to issue cards until August 1st when I return to Pittsburgh.  Any coaches that have updates to their certifications (CPR, FA, STFSC) should e-mail me the dates and follow it up with a copy of the new cards.  I will update the database based on the e-mail.  Any issues related to registration eligibility for Zones, Sectionals, or Nationals should be e-mailed to me as soon as possible so that they can be resolved.  I will not accept any new registration after August 5 so that I can run my “end of year” reports and prepare the packets for next year’s registrations.

3. Registration for 2003 –2004 Swim Season:  My information packet will be mailed on August 10.  It will contain a club listing of all registrations up to that date for each club to facilitate the re-registration process. The registration fee will be $50.00 per athlete and non-athlete.  The club registration process fee of $100.00 has not changed.  Clubs should pay special attention to the requested coach’s certification information.  I will not be able to register a club or any athletes in that club if the club does not have a coach that is current in all of their certification.  I will be returning to any club their registration information if it is incomplete.  Please refer to my letter coming with your registration information.


	

	
	
	

	Technical Planning
	Mike Globig reported that all meet results and AMS Top 16 are “up to date.”  The Short Course meet event files will be posted mid August.
	

	ORDER OF BUSINESS
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION

	
	
	

	Old Business
	None
	

	
	
	

	New Business
	Mike Bowman reported that Tim Powers from HD will be the new equipment manager.
	

	
	
	

	Adjournment
	The next AMS HOD meeting will be held September 17, 2003, at 7:45 in Room 335 of the Cathedral of Learning
	

	
	
	

	
	
	Mike Garza moved and Pete Barry seconded a motion to adjourn.  Motion carried at 9:50 pm.
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